






requirements should be considered as part of the review of the operations of the PGPA Act and PGPA 

Rule to be conducted after 1 July 2017'1• 

For broader consideration by the review, we would suggest that a differential approach could be 

applied for the requirements of the PGPA Act, dependent on the size of the agency, similar to that 

given to the tiered approach for financial reporting i.e. Tier 1- larger, or higher risk agencies would 

require more comprehensive disclosure, and Tier 2 - limited or reduced disclosure. This would 

potentially reduce the impact on resourcing and budget constraints for smaller agencies. 

This concept, originally called 'earned autonomy' and more recently known as 'differential 

regulation' was communicated by the Department of Finance as being central to the reforms being 

proposed as part of the PMRA. Rather than applying a one-size-fits-all approach to regulation within 

government, 'differential regulation' would mean the nature and extent of regulatory intervention 

would be dependent on an entity's risk profile and performance. 

Interaction of the PGPA and other legislation 

The timing of reporting under the PGPA Act is currently inconsistent with reporting required for 

agencies with Regulatory Performance Framework (RPF) obligations. RPF reporting is due in 

December, and the main reporting mechanism of the PGPA Act, the annual report, is required to be 

tabled in Parliament by the end of October. This misalignment impacts agencies which include RPF 

indicators in their Corporate Plans, and could otherwise align their internal performance cycles. 

Risk and performance 

Within the Department, it is widely recognised that risk management is a cornerstone of good 

corporate governance and organisational success. Managing risk well enables us to achieve our 

outcomes and promotes the efficient, effective and ethical use of resources. A recent ANAO audit 

concluded the Department has a mature and integrated approach to the identification and 

management of risk and has implemented a range of measures to build its risk capability. The 

Department has consciously invested in its risk management framework and we were pleased the 

ANAO has identified the positive returns from this investment. 

1 
ANAO Report No.54 2016-17 Corporate Planning in the Australian Public Sector 2016-17, Page 9, Paragraph 18. 
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